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16th June 2023

Dear parents/carers and students,

New role for Mr Smith

We are delighted to inform you that Mr Smith, currently the Year Team Leader for Year 10, has
agreed to take on a school wide role within the pastoral team next year. The students in Year 10
have already been told that Mr Middleton (our most experienced Year Team Leader with Key
Stage 4 groups) will be their new Year Team Leader until they complete Year 11. Mr Middleton
has already been getting to know the students in Year 10 in preparation for the handover which is
taking place this half term. We are sure that all of our Year 10 students and their families will wish
Mr Smith the very best for his new role.

Uniform returns to normal next week

The forecast for next week is for cooler temperatures (around 21 centigrade) so we will be
reverting to normal uniform rules. This means that students must bring their blazers to school and
wear them around the school site. Teachers will continue to apply common sense in their
classrooms, allowing students to place their blazers on the backs of their chairs during lessons if
the rooms are on the warm side. We will continue to review our uniform rules as the term
progresses.

Year 11

Those of you with children in Year 11 will be aware that their GCSE and BTEC exams are coming
to an end. The final scheduled exam is on Tuesday 20th June but most students will finish their
exams today. By the time this letter is sent out the year group will have enjoyed a ‘Leavers
Assembly’ and shirt signing session with many of their key staff in attendance. We will not see
the students as a group again until the Year 11 Prom on the 12th July. I would like to pass on my
personal thanks to all of the students for their hard work and dedication and to all of their
teachers and support staff for their support and encouragement over the last 5 years. I hope that
all Year 11 students have a great summer break and we will look forward to seeing them on
results day on the 24th August.



Potential for further strike disruption in July

This is a quick update to remind you that whilst there are no further confirmed strike days this
term the major teaching unions are balloting their staff with a view to calling on them to strike
again before the end of term. They have ‘pencilled in’ the week of 3rd to 7th July but there has
been no confirmation of strike dates at the time of writing.

The ongoing dispute relates to the Department for Education's refusal to enter into talks on pay
restoration, working conditions, depleted school funding and the recruitment crisis.

If strike dates are confirmed we will work with our local union representatives to try to establish
the extent of their members’ support and then plan accordingly.

KS3 Chess Tournament Success

On Tuesday 13th June, 8 Angmering School pupils competed in a chess tournament at
Windlesham House School. The event is the largest of its kind in the UK with 128 players in total
which included 15 county players and 3 England players. Our teams did incredibly well and
placed in a commendable 3rd and 4th place!

With an amazing result we hope to compete in more tournaments in the future, congratulations to
all our chess team and a huge thank you to Mr Cochrane and Mrs Hook for accompanying the
team. If you would like to get involved in Chess , whether you are a beginner or a professional,
come along to KS3 chess club every lunchtime in B38.



Healthy Eating Week

This week within the Food Technology department this week we have focused on one healthy
eating message per day. Healthy Eating Week is about supporting and promoting healthier
lifestyles.
The five messages were : Eating your 5-a-day , focus on fibre , vary your protein, stay hydrated
and reduce food waste. At lunchtimes there were opportunities to taste test different foods. On
Monday students could try a variety of fresh and dried fruits for students to try such as
pomegranate, melon and many other fruits and on Tuesday they could taste test homemade
cereal bars and compare it to a shop bought variety.
The favourite amongst students was the fruit infused water, on such a warm, sunny day it was
absolutely perfect.
Read more about what students got up too on healthy eating week : Healthy Eating Week 2023

2:1:2 Bells

Over the exam period which will last around 7 weeks, the school day timings will be slightly
different. We will be working on a 2:1:2 system, all lesson times will remain the same until the
end of period 3 when it will change to:
12:40 - 13:20 lunch (there will be a warning bell at 13:15).
13:20 - 14:15 period 4
14:15 - 15:15 period 5

https://www.angmeringschool.co.uk/home/students/angmering-in-the-news-2/new-page-47/


Road Closure

Water Lane will be closed between the junction of The David Wilson Estate and the junction of
Weavers Hill. Small sections will be closed at a time to minimise impact to residents and
Businesses. Work will start here on the 15th May 2023.
From the 19th June 2023 there will be traffic lights at the junction of Dappers Lane. This will
enable Southern Water to complete the final stage of work safely without having to completely
restrict access along Dappers Lane.
Traffic will still not be able to turn left out of the road towards the A280.
There will be a diversion in place. We have been provided with a map of the diversion from
Southern Water

West Sussex ‘Here to help’ site

We have been asked to make all of our families aware that West Sussex County Council has set
aside some funding this year to support families who are struggling with the cost of living. Details of
the support available can be found on their website here. Alternatively you can call 0330 222 7980 to
speak to someone about what they can offer.

Thanks for your continued support,

Simon Liley, Headteacher

https://www.westsussex.gov.uk/leisure-recreation-and-community/cost-of-living/


Key contacts for parents/carers:
Year Group Year Team Leaders Email Addresses Phone Numbers

Year 7 Miss Pegden npegden@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 778317

Year 8 Mrs Fillery jfillery@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 778311

Year 9 Mrs Hook lhook@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 778338

Year 10 Mr Middleton mmiddleton@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 778339

Year 11 Mr Middleton mmiddleton@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 778339

Years Student Support Officers Email Addresses Phone Numbers

10 & 11 Mrs Cooper (Monday and
Tuesday only)

lcooper@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 778389

10 & 11 Miss McCabe mmccabe@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 778396

10 & 11 Mrs O’Hare dohare@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 778389

7 & 8 Miss Matthews smatthews@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 778303

9 Mrs Wilson lwilson@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 778341

Year Group
Attendance/

Absence Officers Email Addresses Phone Numbers

Year 7 Mrs Marshall smarshall@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 778354

Years 8 & 9 Mrs Silva ssilva@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 778331

Years 10/11 Mrs Jones ljones@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 778323

Sixth
Form

Mr Kerrison (Leader of VI Form)
Mrs Carroll (VI Form Admin)
Emily Davies (VI Pastoral Coordinator)

akerrison@theangmeringschool.co.uk
pcarroll@theangmeringschool.co.uk
edavies@theangmeringschool.co.uk

(01903) 778356
(01903) 778391
(01903) 778394

Please note that we reserve the right to record telephone conversations for training and reference purposes.

mailto:npegden@theangmeringschool.co.uk
mailto:smatthews@theangmeringschool.co.uk
mailto:akerrison@theangmeringschool.co.uk
mailto:pcarroll@theangmeringschool.co.uk
mailto:edavies@theangmeringschool.co.uk

